## **EXHIBIT 20**

## U.S. Department of Justice



National Security Division

MAY 0 5 2015

Washington, D.C. 20530

Ms. Lisa Linsky
McDermott Will & Emery LLP
340 Madison Avenue
New York, NY 10172

NSD# 15-123

Dear Ms. Linsky:

While processing your January 25, 2013, Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request, the Federal Bureau of Investigation (FBI) located records and referred them to the National Security Division (NSD). NSD received these records on April 27, 2015.

We have reviewed these records and are releasing them in part. We are withholding the portions of the record indicated pursuant to one or more of the following FOIA exemptions set forth in 5 U.S.C. 552(b):

- (6) which permits with withholding of personnel and medical files and similar files the disclosure of which would constitute a clearly unwarranted invasion of personal privacy;
- (7) which permits the withholding of records or information compiled for law enforcement purposes, but only to the extent that the production of such law enforcement records or information. . .
- (C) could reasonably be expected to constitute an unwarranted invasion of personal privacy.

Other records referred from the FBI originated with the Office of Legal Counsel (OLC). Pursuant to Department practice, we have referred those records to OLC for their review and direct response to you. OLC's contact information is attached.

If you are not satisfied with my response, you may administratively appeal by writing to the Director, Office of

## Case 1:16-cv-00773-RCL Document 1-20 Filed 04/27/16 Page 3 of 3

Information Policy (OIP), United States Department of Justice, Suite 1100050, 1425 New York Avenue, NW, Washington, DC 20530-0001, or you may submit an appeal through OIP's portal at: http://www.justice.gov/oip/efoia-portal.html Your appeal must be postmarked or transmitted electronically within sixty days from the date of this letter. If you submit your appeal by mail, both the letter and the envelope should be clearly marked, "Freedom of Information Act Appeal."

Sincerely,

Kevin G. Tiernan, Chief

FOIA and Records Management